
 
 
 
 

 
CDMHA Board Meeting Report:  10 January 2022 

 
Present:   Traciann Fisher, Mark Harrop, Leanne Tinebra, Jeff MacDonald, Brent Fehrman, Beth Wise, 

Tom Neilson, Krystyna Lazar, Paul Reilly, Kelli Reilly, John Kichinko, Michael Kichinko, Brad 
Vanderburg, Arli Harrison, Paul Robertson 

Regrets:  Erin Noble, Nicole Sansom,  
Absent: Don Sauve, Lisa Turner 
Late:        Mark Annett, 
 
Left Early:  
Members:  

 

Meeting Called to Order: 6:31 pm 
 
Meeting Chair & Time Keeper:  Brent Fehrman, President 

 

Agenda & Meeting Minutes: Secretary 
▪ Motion to accept January 2022 meeting agenda by; Paul Robertson 

Seconded by; Beth Wise 

Motion Carried.  

▪ Motion to accept December 2021 meeting minutes by; Mark Harrop 

 Seconded by; Krystyna Lazar  : Motion Carried. 

 Errors and Omission: 

 

Reports: 
 
Ice Scheduler’s Report – John: 

▪ Many ice cancellations (games & practices) due to COVID protocol 
▪ Due to government announcement, all ice cancelled from January 5 to January 25 inclusive - 

difference in dates of shutdown from government to January 25 & OHF/OMHA to January 26 - 
will cancel January 26 ice when a concrete direction is known 

▪ Total regular ice cancelled to January 25 is 162 hours with a cost of $21,500 
▪ Ice cancelled for Challenge Cup 
▪ Waiting for direction from Southern Counties & Haldimand LL on how the season will progress 

after shutdown 
▪ U9 LL will play full ice games upon return 
▪ Completed U9 LL full ice game schedule - to start games on January 30 - each team to play 6 

games 
▪ Discussion topic - secure additional ice over weekly allocation if warranted after shutdown? – 

there is possibly ice available Tuesday at 5 pm, some Thursdays at 5 pm and earlier in the am 
on the weekend (weekend ice is not useful since we have so much ice already). We may need 
the extra ice if we cannot extend the season.  
 

Registrar’s Report – Mike: 
▪ Members in Arrears – there are 7 outstanding registrations; 4 of the 7 are outstanding for the 

last installment only – 3 have been outstanding since the beginning of the season. If these are 
not paid by the time we come out of the shut down, they will not be allowed to attend the ice. 
Some families who were in arrears have followed up with the Registrar and paid outstanding 



fees (updated cards) others have not answered multiple emails. Michael will send another email 
once we have the return date and advise coaches and convenors.  

 

VP of Rep/AE Report – Beth:  
▪ There was a player who we sent a request to the OMHA to have him rostered for the U18 AE 

team and was approved on 23 December 2021. He has been approved for the season. He has 
been approved on roster and all information cleared with Hockey Canada.  

▪ U9 Rep will be going to full ice games when we return. They are tiering the teams based on 
assessment from the coaches and then group them.  

▪ There were a number of games not completed due to COVID protocol. Southern Counties 
decided a few of the teams would just move into the playoffs but some levels will need to 
complete the “regular” season before moving into the playoffs based on the number of games 
played.  

▪ The trophies from the season before COVID are ready to be picked up and put back in the 
display.  

 

VP of Local League Report – Erin: 
▪ U8 and U9 will no longer be split 
▪ See Annex D – LL Final Days - looking to complete the regular season – take the team with the 

most number of games  and bring everyone up to the same number of games (this is workable 
in most levels);  
 

Minor Novice/IP Convenor/Coordinator Report – Kelli/Paul: 
▪ Should we not move forward with the Bulldogs game at the end of the month due to the 

unknown of COVID. Motion to cancel the Bulldogs fundraising by Paul Reilly, seconded by Arli 
Harrison. Motion passed. The money will be refunded to the participants. If something changes 
we could possibly look at another date in the future.  

▪ There will be no IP2 games moving forward due to the COVID protocol  
 

Development Convenor Report – Mark: 
▪ Development was going very well before the shut down and hopefully we can get back going; 

we could possibly look at extending the dates once we determine when we get back if there is 
ice available (4 missed times and 5 missed times)  - might go right until the end of March 

 

Equipment Manager’s Report – Leanne: 
▪ No Report Issued 

 

Gate and Time Keeper Convenor Report – Traciann/Beth: 
▪ No Report Issued 

 
Treasurer’s Report – Jeff: 

▪ See Annex A.  

▪ There were three options sent by BMO for the term deposit which we need to take from the 

amount of the bank balance and re-invest. All of these options will not lock in the funds but allow 

us to set it up for 5 years with the most amount of interest for the Association. Motion to lock in 

the term deposit for 5 years to automatically renew but it can be redeemed at possibly 1.2%. 

Seconded by Traciann Fisher – motion passed.  

▪ We will leave out $15000 for the amalgamation fees (if needed) at this time. $150000 will be put 

in the term deposit  

 

Website – Arli: 
▪ No Report Issued 
 

Challenge Cup – Beth:  



▪ Here is an updated Budget for Challenge Cup.  Unfortunately, most of the stuff had already been 
bought/paid for.  All of it (except possibly...hopefully..the COVID wristbands) will be able to be used 
next year for the tournament, in whatever form it is run.  The only thing we will need to do is have 
labels made up for the Champion and Finalist medals with the new year and the Champion hats will 
need to be embroidered, they hadn't been sent out yet. 

 
▪ Gamesheet had already uploaded rosters and the schedule but they were kind enough not to charge 

for any of that.  They had already shipped out the rental iPads so I had to pay for the Fed/Ex 
charges and then I had to pay to Fed/Ex them back. 

 
▪ I am thinking that we should get the $480 back from the OMHA, I should log in and do the 

reconciliation and show no games were played but I can't do that until after the actual dates for 
tournament. 

 
▪ The only other expense we may be able to get out of is the fee for the Tournament Website from MB 

Sports.  Jeff, do you have a contact there we can ask.  Although in the grand scheme of it, it won't 
save us very much anyway. We did get a credit for this.  

 
▪ As discussed with Jeff and Traci, I am working with the teams to facilitate refunds.  Instead of Jeff or 

paying BMS to do 60 cheques, we are going to do most of the refunds by etransfer.  CDMHA will cut 

a cheque to me for the amount of etransfers and I will send them off.  I have a spreadsheet (copy 

attached) that I am putting together so that we can keep that as evidence in case any questions 

come up down the road from BMS or Brownlow.  

 
▪ See Annex C 

VP of Business Report – Lisa: 

▪ Would like to consider returned to the AtoMc jersey program for the 2022-2023 season. 
This might help with the issue for the jersey fit. Registration is March 2022.   

 

 Secretary Report – Traciann:   
▪ Picture Day can be booked for February.  We need to decide a weekend and I will finalize. See 

Annex B – most teams are in for getting photos – not sure now with this new lock down what will 

happen 

▪ I only have two names from Mark Annett for the mask exemption  

▪ Affiliated Players – these must be on the approved roster before they can step foot on the ice. 

AP’s can AP only with teams considered to be in a higher category (from the P&P): 

An U11 house/local league player may affiliate with U11 AE, U11 Rep, or any U13 team  
An U11 AE player may affiliate with U11 Rep, U13 AE or U13 Rep  
An U11 Rep player may affiliate with the U13 Rep team only 

▪ Awards for this season – will send out something to the coaches to be prepared for the return to 

hockey. Information to be provided at the next meeting.  

 
President Report – Brent:  

▪ The next meeting is 7 February 2022 at 6:30 pm – TBD virtual or in person 

▪ We have agreed to pay the fees for Referee training for those new referees from Caledonia.  

▪ Jersey Tender – Leanne Tinebra will take the lead as the Equipment manager on the Jersey 

Tender. We will look at splitting the Tender in the event that Rep/AE goes to amalgamation and 

then have a quote for LL.  

 

Open Business: 
 

▪ Action:  Amalgamation/Partnership 
▪ Discussion:  Meeting this Thursday and presentation later this month (27 January 2022) to the 

OMHA – if the money needs to be put up – it would be required for late February. The proposal 



will be fine tuned and await direction from them soon after. If it is approved, the next steps will 
be elect 5 directors to sit on the new Rep Board.  

▪ They will be looking for someone to do the scheduling for the Rep/AE amalgamation – John 
Kichinko will let Brent know if this is something he is interested in. This will change the ice 
allocation for CDMHA if this goes through.  

▪ The 5 people will report back to each LL as to what is going on – we will still have a Caledonia 
Board – information from the OMHA will go to the newly formed board and then the 
responsibility of the 5 members to take it back to the home centre. We could lose buying power 
regarding Jerseys – we could discuss coordinating with the other LL centres.  
 

▪ Action:  
 

▪ Discussion:   
 

▪ Action:   
 

▪ Discussion:       

 

 
New Business: 
 

▪ Action:  
▪  

▪ Discussion:  
 

▪ Action:  
 

▪ Discussion:   
 

▪ Action:   
 

▪ Discussion:  
 

E-Mail Votes 
There were no e-mail votes.  
 
Deferred from last Meeting:  
 
 
 
Deferred to Next Meeting:  
 
Motion to adjourn by: Paul Reilly 

Seconded by; Paul Roberston 

Motion Carried. 

Meeting Adjourned  -   7:33 pm  
 

 
 
  



Annex A 
Financials 
 

Caledonia and District Minor Hockey Association  
Profit and Loss  

May 1, 2021 - January 10, 2022  

   

 Total Budget 

   INCOME   

      4140 Gate Income 8,404.00   40,000.00   

      4200 Registration 181,047.00   180,000.00   

      4240 Sponsorships/Donations 12,900.00   20,000.00   

      4290 Rep Team Fees 24,200.00   24,200.00   

      4300 Rep Tryout Fees 13,400.00   9,000.00   

      4310 Other Income 240.00   0.00   

      4320 Team Extra Ice Payments 5,296.10   13,000.00   

      4500 Challenge Cup Tournament   

         4505 Tournament Registration- Challenge Cup 57,820.00    

         4535 Prizes and Trophies Exp- Challenge Cup -2,048.89    

         4540 Timekeepers Challenge Cup 24.00    

         4550 Other Expense Challenge Cup -2,716.52    

      Total 4500 Challenge Cup Tournament $53,078.59   0.00   

      4700 Fundraising 615.72   0.00   

      4800 Player Development 16,149.61   0.00   

   Total Income $315,331.02    

GROSS PROFIT $315,331.02    

EXPENSES   

   5040 Audit Fees 6,497.50   6,800.00   

   5050 Bookkeeping Fees 276.23   550.00   

   5080 Bank Fees 164.84    

      5081 QE Fees 1,400.22   1,700.00   

      5082 Elavon Fees 10,366.94   9,000.00   

   Total 5080 Bank Fees $11,932.00    

   5100 Team Parties 396.84   2,000.00   

   5160 Equipment   

      5161 House Leage Jerseys & Socks 8,753.55   1,000.00   

      5162 Rep Jerseys & Socks 2,365.09   1,000.00   

      5164 Supplies 367.25   1,000.00   

   Total 5160 Equipment $11,485.89    

   5185 Hockey Development   

      5170 Player Development 3,955.00   9,000.00   

      5175 Goalie Development 480.00   1,500.00   

      5180 Coach/Trainer Development 2,299.55   3,000.00   



   Total 5185 Hockey Development $6,734.55    

   5200 Ice Rental - Hockey   

      5201 Development Ice 2,395.07    

      5202 Regular Ice 85,988.60    

      5203 Rep Tryout Ice 5,588.42    

   Total 5200 Ice Rental - Hockey $93,972.09   186,000.00   

   5220 Ice Scheduler 4,000.00   6,000.00   

   5225 Registrar 4,000.00   6,000.00   

   5230 Referee Scheduler 524.00   2,000.00   

      5235 Other Miscellaneous Service Cost -115.26    

   Total 5230 Referee Scheduler $408.74    

   5260 Office Expense 1,342.37    

      5261 Officials Add-on (Ref portal) 153.68    

      5270 Website 1,265.60    

      5275 Gamesheets 1,079.15    

   Total 5260 Office Expense $3,840.80   2,800.00   

   5280 OMHA Fees 18,794.88   18,400.00   

   5380 Referees 8,094.00   25,000.00   

   5401 Southern Counties Reg - Rep 800.00   0.00   

   5460 Timekeepers 4,045.60   10,000.00   

   5540 Gatekeepers 4,200.30   10,000.00   

   5910 Other Expenses 622.75   500.00   

Total Expenses $180,102.17    

PROFIT $135,228.85    

   

   

   
 



 
 
  



Annex B 
Photography 
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Annex C 
Challenge Cup 
 

 
 
  



Annex D 
LL Final Days (Proposed)  
 
On Mon, Jan 10, 2022 at 10:38 AM Katherine Hedley <katherinehedley68@gmail.com> wrote: 
IF Haldimand agrees to extend too, that might work out.  
I think Cayuga would be accommodating with hosting a final day into April - if we can get the ice. 
Not sure what people's thoughts would be on the Saturday of Easter weekend (just throwing it out 
there). 
  
If only we knew what the province wasn't going to do with the closures :) 
  
On Mon, Jan 10, 2022 at 10:30 AM DAVE MASON <masons4@rogers.com> wrote: 
Although the city has not given us a concrete commitment, it looks like they may leave the ice in at Glanbrook for 
an additional 2 weeks, up to April 15, if we decide to go that way.. 
  
I know that is not exactly the news we were after, but it is better than I thought we would get.. 
  
Dave 
  
  
On Saturday, January 8, 2022, 07:58:27 p.m. EST, DAVE MASON <masons4@rogers.com> wrote:  
  
  
The 3 weeks we are losing now, plus the week we lost at Christmas, will probably not allow us to get the whole 
season in..  I would be on board with trying to extend the season, but I doubt that the city will leave the ice in at 
Glanbrook, which would mean that we would have to play our home games somewhere else in the city. 
  
My main concern was that teams in each division get the same number of games, whether that be 25, or 30, or 
whatever the number might be, at least it would be equal.  You`re right, I do not want to have to be dealing with 
refunds, but at least if it is equal, it will take that argument out of the equation.. 
  
Dave 
  
  
On Saturday, January 8, 2022, 03:59:29 p.m. EST, Katherine Hedley <katherinehedley68@gmail.com> wrote:  
  
  
Hello, 
  
Why are we not looking at the possibility of extending the season into April? 
Haldimand County was accommodating to that last season. 
  
I agree that families will expect a full season for their money - I don't think any of us want to be refunding like we 
did last year. 
  
IF we start back when expected, we're looking at losing 3 weeks - I would think the county would like to recoup 
some of those rental fees as well. 
We are still going to run into a referee issue - and trying to condense the rest of the season into a shorter 
timeframe, is probably not going to solve that issue. 
  
Just my thoughts, 
Katherine 
  
On Sat, Jan 8, 2022 at 2:47 PM DAVE MASON <masons4@rogers.com> wrote: 
That doesn`t get the teams to an even number of games played..  I`m looking at it as equality for each families 
registration fee.. 
  
On Saturday, January 8, 2022, 02:41:56 p.m. EST, wnie <wnie@sympatico.ca> wrote:  
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My thoughts. Each team needs to play equal number of games to get standings.  
U11- cap games at 14, teams over that number take off last games until they get to 14. Dunnville 1 and Caledonia 
1 play home and home to get them to 14. 
U13-same format cap games at 15, Glanbrook 3 play Hagersville 1 and Cayuga 2 brings them up to 15 
U15- cap at 14, lower teams play each other until they get to 14. 
U18- cap at 13 lower teams pkay each other.  
After all this start theA-B split 
  
  
  
Sent from my Galaxy 
  
  
-------- Original message -------- 
From: Randy <rbarber01@gmail.com>  
Date: 2022-01-08 11:11 a.m. (GMT-05:00)  
To: Katherine Hedley <katherinehedley68@gmail.com>, wnie <wnie@sympatico.ca>, Erin 
<burkeyerin@hotmail.com>, ASHLEY Graham Hagersville Hockey <hmhalocalleague@gmail.com>, Dave Mason 
<masons4@rogers.com>, Luanne Fakelman <Luanne.Fakelman@omha.net>  
Subject: Re: Food For Thought  
  
Re Vised. Dates. 
 
Sorry !!! 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Randy <rbarber01@gmail.com> 
Date: Sat, Jan 8, 2022 at 11:01 AM 
Subject: Fwd: Food For Thought 
To: Katherine Hedley <katherinehedley68@gmail.com>, wnie <wnie@sympatico.ca>, Erin 
<burkeyerin@hotmail.com>, ASHLEY Graham Hagersville Hockey <hmhalocalleague@gmail.com>, Dave Mason 
<masons4@rogers.com>, Luanne Fakelman <Luanne.Fakelman@omha.net> 
  

Hi Everyone. 
  
We are hoping to Start up the Season Again. If and when we are allowed. 
  
It looks like all those canceled games will not be played as the time allowed will not allow us to get all these 
games in and move onto the A/B split. 
  
John has come up with a Formula for the U 11- U 18 Divisions. Some might be Happy and some might not. 
But we have to figure out something to Re Start. The Re start date for U 11 - U 18 could be January 30th. 
There is only 6 weeks until the March Break. That said, it looks like the U 11 - U 18 Teams will play a shorter A / B 
split. This is because of possible  shorter A / B splits and the NO Refs problems. Allowing some Buffer time. 
Each Division will play 6 - 9 games for their A / B split. 
The top 4 teams will go onto the Semi Finals the week of March 21 - 25. With the Final in Cayuga March 26th. 
(Pending) 
  
The U 9 will also be shorter with a 6 game Full Ice schedule. There will be No standings for the U 9 Divisions. 
The U 9 could start back up January 30th and end March 10th. With a possible Home team Final in their Home 
center, with exception of Cayuga only having 1 team. 
This is Not a championship round for the U 9 teams. Just a season send off for the teams. 
  
Look it over. 
  
Thanks 
Randy  
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---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: John Kichinko <cdmhaicescheduler@gmail.com> 
Date: Fri, Jan 7, 2022 at 7:22 AM 
Subject: Food For Thought 
To: Randy <rbarber01@gmail.com> 
  

Hi Randy - just throwing this out here for you to chew on if when hockey returns the games for playoffs start & the 
regular season is considered complete. Breakdown by Division listed below. Thoughts? Thanks John 
  

 
Division A - Top 7 teams - Hag 1, Hag 2, Cal 2, Cal 3, Cal 1, Dunn 2 & Glan 1 
Division B - Bottom 6 teams - Glan 1, Hag 3, Glan 2, Dunn1, Glan 3 & Cay 1 
  

 
  
Division A - Top 6 teams - Cal 2, Hag 1, Glan 1, Dunn 1, Cal 3 & Cal 1 
Division B - Bottom 5 teams - Cay 2, Hag 2, Cay 1, Glan 3 & Glan 2 
  

 
  
Division A - Top 4 teams - Cal 2, Dunn 1, Hag 1 & Cal 1 
Division B - Bottom 4 teams - Glan 2, Cay 1, Cay 2 & Glan 1 
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This one is a little messy as Cay 1 has more points but lower winning % as they have played more games than 
Glan 2 & Hag 2 
  
Cay 1 - 3 games left against Glan 3, Hag 1 & Hag 2 
Hag 2 - 6 games left against Cal 1(2), Glan 1, Hag 1, Cay 1 & Cal 2 
Glan 2 - 8 games left against Cal 1(3), Glan 1(2), Glan 3(2) & Cal 2 
  
Cay 1 has played all the stronger teams already with their remaining games against the weaker teams 
Hag 2 has played evenly against strong & weaker teams with their the majority of their remaining games against 
the stronger teams 
Glan 2 has played evenly against strong & weaker teams with their remaining games split evenly between strong 
& weak teams 
  
Division A -  4 teams - Cal 2, Cal 1, Cay 1 & Glan 2 
Division B - 4 teams - Hag 4, Glan 3, Glan 1 & Hag 1 
  
Division B - 4 teams -  
 


